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pring has arrived! Easter Sunday was a beautiful day, perfect 

for egg hunts or for GSRMC members it was a MEDALLION 

HUNT. Congrats to John P and Steve Y on winning MCA gold 

and receiving/qualifying for their Medallions in Atlanta. There is no 

higher achievement in the Mustang world.   

Car Show Season is off and running. Time to spend hours 

detailing our cars in preparation for all the ooh’s and aah’s we’ll 

receive every time someone sees our Mustangs. If you are going to a 

show or a cruise please hand out flyers for our Nielsen Dodge show. 

Contact me at 201.306.8127 if you need some.  

I am so happy to hear that many of you have received your 

COVID vaccines. John and I finally have an appointment this Friday. 

Hopefully we will all be vaccinated soon, so we can enjoy our extended 

families/friends and attend events without worry. 

MARCH  

General Meeting was switched to Zoom at the last minute. They 

decided the hall was not ready for rental. I look forward to a time when 

you can make plans and be sure they won’t to be cancelled/changed 

due to COVID. Sorry for anyone who drove to the location.   

Cruise #3 Road Rally Thanks to Mike and Louise D and Bill and 

Joanne C for a great day. We didn’t do the cruise, but went to the end 

point and enjoyed a beautiful day in the park to await the arrival of the 

contestants. Congrats to Scott and Johnathan who won with the 

OLDEST car! See more details in Mike’s article below. 

APRIL  

17th Mustang Day Celebration We have an exciting day planned with 

3 segments thru Morris, Passaic and Sussex counties. Celebrate with 

us for the entire event or join a segment or 2. If your Mustang isn’t up 

for the day, bring your daily driver. Kids and grandkids are welcome. 

SEGMENT 1:  Start at Rockaway Mall Food Court and cruise back 

roads to Kinnelon where we will have a surprise 65th birthday 

celebration for Dave. He is a long time enthusiast of Mustangs, having 

owned a ’67 which he gave up when he inherited his dad’s ’64 Falcon. 

Birthday greetings signs are encouraged. SEGMENT 2:  Cruise a small 

highway to Nielsen FORD. Our cars will be displayed on the upper 

level in the used car lot. Bring your Hollywood face, because they are 

going to video and do interviews. This is a good time to stretch your 

legs and have a snack. SEGMENT 3:  Cruise back roads to MECO 

Equestrian Center. We will take group pictures. You may pet and feed 

the horses (carrots will be provided). Every car will have the 

opportunity to have their picture taken with a beautiful, huge, jet black 

horse who is a thoroughbred, champion jumper. There will be a raffle 

and gifts. We will wrap the 

day with lunch provided by 

GSRMC. Remember to pack 

your camp chairs or picnic 

blankets. Please join us to 

celebrate the Mustang’s 57th 

birthday! Call me at 

201.306.8127 or email 

dfavia@optonline.net with 

any questions. See a more 

specific itinerary below. 

21st General Meeting NEW 

LOCATION. American 

Legion Post 155, 13 Legion 

Way, Whippany, NJ 07981. 

This hall is very large and will 

allow us to practice social 

distancing. Please wear your masks. Meeting is 8:00-9:00PM. If the 

weather is nice, come early to hang out with our Mustangs.  

21-25 Carlisle Spring Collector Car Flea Market, Corrall and Auction  

Anything you need or didn’t know you needed for your Mustang or 

Camaro. Please tuck a few car show flyers in your backpack.  

MAY 

16th (rain date 23rd) Nielsen Spring Roundup Car Show As of today, 

everything seems to be on target thanks to Tom A and Al V. In the next 

weeks the trophies will be made. We need everyone to get the word 

out by hawking flyers at any car event. Remember to keep a few with 

you everywhere you go. Met someone who just purchased a Mustang 

at a food joint we stopped into. Ran out to my car and grabbed flyers 

for him and a friend. We still NEED more volunteers for a job at the 

show. Thanks to those that have already signed up. You can sign up at 

Mustang Day or the General Meeting or call/text Tom A at 

973.229.7735. We also need you to reach out in the community to 

solicit raffle and door prizes. Most places only need a flyer, but I will 

have letters with our 501©3 info Mustang Day and the General 

Meeting. 

JUNE 

3rd-6th Team Shelby East Coast Grand Nationals  Portions of this even 

can be coordinated with Carlisle.  

4th-6th Carlisle Ford Nationals  In this massive show, GSRMC always 

has several members bringing home a trophy!  Enter your car by class 

or color, both are fun. If you don’t want to enter a car, just drive down 

for the day and prepare to be overwhelmed. Make sure to bring your 

camp chairs to take a rest while visiting with members. I will talk about 

typical experience at the next meeting.    

With the warm weather and vaccines, we look forward to meeting all 

our new members.  I can’t wait for the first Friday 

night Cruise-In at Boonton. 

Happy Mustang Day!!!  

 

Dale, #733, GSRMC President 

 

S 

President’s Message 

Welcome New Members 

Cyrus Dixon   Boonton  ’07 Shelby GT. 

David Mancino   Upper Saddle River ’19 Shelby GT350 

Alberto & Raphunzel Cangas Mount. Arlington ‘19 Shelby GT350 

Joe & Clorinda Doherty  Goshen, NY  ’19 Shelby GT350  

Michael Brown   Pottersville  ’16 Mustang GT  

 

mailto:dfavia@optonline.net
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CARS & COFFEE 

 

ttention all Cobra, Shelby & Mustang lovers in the 

GSRMC, join me in at a Cars and Coffee event on 

SUNDAY APRIL 18th 2021. This is the next day 

after National Mustang Day. 

We will be meeting at the Route 206 Mall (240 

US Highway 206 Flanders NJ 07836) there is a Bagel 

Shop (Hot Bagels Abroad) with bathrooms. The departure 

time is 8 am SHARP and it will take an hour to get 

to Seraphina's Cafe in Pa. 

The Cars & Coffee Shelby Style runs 9 - 

Noon.  In the event of RAIN in the forecast my GT500 

will NOT leave the garage . This event will be 

rescheduled at a 

later date.  If you 

have any 

questions, please 

contact me. 973-

214-4060 

 

Bill C. 

A 

GSRMC Contact Information 

 

President Dale Favia  

201-306-8127 dfavia@optonline.net 

Vice President Rich Izenberg 

973-769-7920 rizenberg@aol.com 

Treasurer Jim Signorelli 

201-845-7014 jimsignorelli@hotmail.com 
Secretary Carol Rose 

201-337-4876 carolannrose5@gmail.com  

 

Board of Directors 

Past President Bill Chernack 

973-214-4060 bluebyu2011@gmail.com 

Tom Addeo 

973-229-7735 tomaddeo@yahoo.com 

Mike DeLiberto 

201-421-0871 8550mustang@gmail.com 

Bill Hartmann 

973-827-3078 64mustang@centuriylink.com 

Al Vizzone  

201-826-6071 Alfred.vizzone@gmail.com 

Maureen Yowe 

973-398-4325 lefylady1@verizon.net 

 

MCA Nat. Dir. Helaina Semmler 

856-642-0764 herpony68@gmail.com 

 

Membership Joe DeLeo 

201-790-4372 r2stangs@aol.com 

 

Newsletter Mike DeLiberto 

201-933-6915 8550mustang@gmail.com 

 

Website  Bill Chernack 

973-214-4060 bluebyu2011@gmail.com 

 

Facebook Joe DeLeo 

201-790-4372 r2stangs@aol.com 

 

Sunshine Joanne Leser 

973-865-7134 tag982003@yahoo.com 

 

Hospitality Norm Leser 

973-248-5895 normansbus@yahoo.com 

 

Apr. 17 National Mustang Day 

Apr. 21 GSRMC Meeting 

Apr. 22 -25 Spring Carlisle Swap Meet. Carlisle, PA 

May 16 2021 Spring Roundup. Nielsen Dodge, 

E. Hanover 

May 19 GSRMC Meeting 

June 3-6 Team Shelby East Cost Nationals. 

Pocono Raceway, PA. Racing, show 

cruise to Carlisle Ford Nationals 

https://www.teamshelbynortheast.com 

June 4-6 Carlisle Ford Nationals. Carlisle, PA 
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MY (AND MARE’S) 

MUSTANG STORY 
 

ack in April 1986, I was looking 

for an old car to drive and fix up.  

My friend, Mark A., had a 1965 

Mustang convertible for sale that he had 

just repainted white.  I liked the car and 

bought it.  I had no idea what I’d bought.  

That was the beginning of “Ken’s ‘65” as 

it would become affectionately known. 

Within a year it needed the 

engine rebuilt.  Mark did all the work for 

free but I paid for the parts.  Also that 

year, I had the transmission rebuilt.  

After driving the Mustang for a few 

years, I decided to restore it in 1989.  Little did I 

know what was in store for me.   

It needed inner rockers, floor pans, torque 

boxes, partial outer wheel wells and rear quarters.  I 

did all the dirty work and a friend, Joe T. did all the 

welding. During the restoration, I discovered that the 

car was originally Vintage Burgundy. The decision 

was made to go back to the original color with 12 

coats of Vintage Burgundy lacquer and 4 coats of 

clear coat and Ken’s ‘65 was back on the road.  

The 90’s were great, I learned a lot about 

early Mustangs from club members.  Drove many, 

many miles to MCA and AACA shows all over the 

east coast.  I, along with my wife Maryann (Mare) 

always drove the car.  The car won many Silver and 

Gold awards in MCA.  In AACA it won 1st Junior, 

Senior.  1st Place Grand National, Senior Grand 

National and repeat Senior Grand National, plus 

many other awards.   

In 1990 the Ken’s ‘65 went under water from 

Hurricane Floyd.  I had the car completely stripped 

to bare metal and had a friend, Mustang Jim, do a 

complete restoration on the car.  Any part that was 

bad was replaced with Ford sheet metal.  I removed 

all the undercoating on it.  It was finished like a new 

car.  This took about 2 years, but was well worth the 

wait.   

We stopped doing National shows around 

2005, using the car for fun and local cruises, etc.  

Many thanks to all our friends for helping make 

Ken’s 65 the way it is today.  

Going back to the year 2000, I had been 

working with Mustangs as a hobby; buying, fixing 

up and selling.  Around the beginning of that year, 

Mare said she would like to have her own Mustang 

convertible and it would make a nice 25th wedding 

anniversary gift, hmmm.  I started to look around and 

could not find anything. 

The day of our anniversary,, July 19th, I was 

home, as Mare and I had spent the day together, when 

the phone rang.  It was my  friend Mark A., whom I 

had bought Ken’s ‘65 from back in 1986.  He was in 

a bind and wanted to know if I wanted to buy his 

1966 Mustang convertible.  After looking at it, I 

thought the price was too high.  Mark then made me 

an offer I couldn’t refuse so I bought it.   

 

(contd. on pg. 10) 
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CLUB MEETING 

NEW LOCATION 

 

e will be conducting our monthly meeting 

Wednesday evening, April 21st.  This will be 

our first in-person meeting since the Pandemic 

shut us down for the second time last October. It will be 

held at our new location:  American Legion Post 155, 

13 Legion Way, Whippany, NJ 07981.  Come early with 

your Mustang to socialize.  This is an important meeting 

as it is the final one before our spring show.  Merchandise 

will be available and you can pre-order the new t-shirts. 

  

SHIRTS FOR SALE 

 

e are pleased to announce 

that we have made a deal 

with the Mustang Owner’s 

Museum to sell some of their t-

shirt designs.  All three of these 

designs are printed on high-

quality 100% cotton shirts, are 

available in sizes medium – 3 

XL and feature a large print on 

the back & a smaller design on 

the left front chest.  These shirts 

are so new that a couple of the 

designs haven’t even been 

printed yet. 

 All three shirts will be 

$20 (M-XL) or $23 (2XL - 

3XL).  There will be limited 

quantities, especially in 

medium, 2XL & 3XL, so Mike 

D. will be taking pre-orders 

beginning at Mustang Day.  There is a slim 

possibility that we will have one of the shirts 

available at Mustang Day or the April meeting, but 

we will have all three at our Spring show on 5/16. 

 To place an order after 4/17, e-mail Mike at 

8550mustang@gmail.com. 

SPRING CAR 

SHOW 

 

Our first of the year is on Sunday, May 16th 

(rain date–10/23) at Nielsen 

Dodge/Chrysler/Jeep/ Ram in E. Hanover 

(rescheduled from April). It will run from 9 

am–2 pm and will be an All Make/Model/Year 

show following a favorite 40 format. This dealership 

gives us a high-visibility location with a large parking lot.  

Last year’s show drew over 300 vehicles. We are proud 

to have Oeration ChillOut as the designated charity, so we 

are hoping to raise a lot of money for the cause.  

 The most important thing you can do is spread the 

word and pass out flyers. Flyers will be available at 

the meeting or you can contact the show chairman, 

Tom Addeo at  973-229-7735  or 

tomaddeo@yahoo.com 

The day of the show we will need 

volunteers for registration, parking, 50/50, club 

table and perhaps some other jobs throughout the 

day. Please sign up at the meeting or contact Tom. We 

ask that if you are helping out, especially with parking 

or registration, you arrive by 7:30 am. If you can’t be 

there by 7:30, please note when you will arrive on the 

signup sheet or when you contact Tom. 

 

SHOW REGISTRATION 

DISCOUNT 

 

ne of the perks of being a GSRMC member is that 

you get to register for any or all of our 2021 shows 

for only $5. This discount only applies to vehicles 

preregistered by the deadline. This special rate is not 

printed on the flyer so it is up to you to register at the 

$5 rate and indicate on the form that you are a 

GSRMC member. If you are registering online, use the 

special discount code.  We also hope that all members 

attending shows will volunteer while they are there. 

 Please note that registered members need to 

arrive prior to 9 am to guarantee parking in the GSRMC 

member’s parking area. 

W 

W 

O 

CLUB     NEWS 

mailto:tomaddeo@yahoo.com
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THE GREAT GSRMC SPRING 

2021 ROAD RALLYE 

 

arch 27th was a beautiful, sunny, mid-

sixties spring day.  It was the perfect 

setting for the Great GSRMC Spring 

2021 Road Rallye.  It was the perfect day to take your 

Mustang out and drive it for several hours over 

unfamiliar roads dictated by a piece of paper while 

answering questions of varying degrees of difficulty.   

 In the early days of the GSRMC, we used to 

run at least one rallye every year.  The late, great Pete 

Lundell & his wife 

Donna were the 

rallyemasters more 

often than not.  Bill 

Chernack and I had 

signed on to run the 

club’s March cruise 

and we were trying to 

figure out where we 

wanted to go.  I was 

doing some spring 

cleaning and 

happened across a few 

of the old rallye route directions.  One of them was a 

rallye my wife Louise and I had set up in the nineties.  

 With the 

mindset of “what 

could’ve changed in 30 

+ years”, we set out to 

relive the rallye.  Five or 

so hours and untolled 

arguments later, we 

made it to the end point 

and realized two things; 

first, a lot can change in 

30 + years and second, 

we wanted others to go 

through the misery 

that we just 

experienced.  Once we 

started talking to each 

other again, we made 

the necessary changes 

and had the Chernacks 

test it to see if it 

needed to be tweeked.  

As it turned out, Bill 

& Joanne never even 

got to the end point. 

Adjustments were 

made and after several more trial runs we were ready 

to unleash it on the rallye newbies of the GSRMC. 

 We had 16 cars start the rallye, 14 Mustangs, 

a Firebird and an F-150.  It was as also nice to see 

members who turned out to see the rallyers off and 

meet them at the end.  Some cars went right,  some 

went left and they all travelled along lesser used 

roads in Bergen, Passaic and Rockland county, NY.  

They passed numerous historic sites, extravagant 

homes, quaint downtowns and even a miniature 

covered bridge.  They answered questions about 

when towns were founded, the names of parks and 

whether the Red Mill is in fact red.   

They stopped at historic Ringwood Manor 

where there is a cannon, a buried time capsule and  

 

(contd. on pg. 8) 
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(Rallye, continued)  

 

two types of snakes.   In the end however they passed 

two bison weighing over 1,000 pounds each on the 

way to parking lot P4 at Van Saun park in Paramus.  

Where we waited and waited and waited for 

the first car to arrive.  Some arrived close to the target 

time but many were almost an hour beyond what we 

were expecting.  No one, however had to dig into the 

bailout envelope. 

When it was all said and done, our winners 

were also the only team driving a first-generation 

Mustang.  The team of Scott Guibord & Jonathan 

Collins in a ’66 GT had the second most correct 

answers but were closet on time and mileage.  

Congratulations to them and all who participated. 

Bill & I would also like to thank everyone 

who participated and came out for the day,  We’d 

also like to thank our wives, Joanne & Louise for 

their help and support.  I think that by the positive 

reaction from everyone, we will look into another 

rallye in 2022.  I have one of Pete & Donna’s Poker 

Runs that we could try as well. 

 

Rallyemasters – Bill Chernack, #473 

Mike DeLiberto, #001 
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(Story, continued) 

 

Turns out the car was sitting for twenty 

years in a garage in Englewood, NJ.  Upon 

checking it out, I found the car was built in San 

Jose, CA.  The car had all original floors, torque 

boxes and sheet metal, a 289 V8, auto 

transmission, rally wheels, 8” posi trac rear end, 

rally pack gauges, and many more options.   

I started to restore it in December 2000 

and finished it in the spring of 2001. The 

original color was Tahoe Turquoise, with a two-

tone, turquoise and white pony interior.  I did all 

the work on it and my friend Pete DeCato 

painted the car.  It still looks like the day it was 

finished.   

We use the car as our Mustang driver, 

going all over and to local cruise nights and 

shows.   It now resides in Florida, being used at 

least once a week along with Ken’s “65.  They 

enjoy a weekly cruise around Hutchinson 

Island. Like I tell Mare, I need a MUSTANG 

FIX .  

There are so many good friends and 

memories that have come since owning our 

Mustang convertibles.  They are certainly like  

“gifts” that keep on giving.   

 

Text & Photos – Ken Olsen, #027 

 

FOR SALE 

 

1966 Hardtop: 

Wimbledon white.  Black 

interior.  Trans Am 

tribute.  Many 

performance upgrades 

similar to Shelby 

modifications for 1966 

SCCA sedan class racing.  

Koni red adjustable 

shocks, lowered front 

upper control arms, 

heavy duty springs front 

and rear, disc front 

brakes.  289 V8 with 

performance parts.  T5 

five speed trans, Hurst shifter, hydraulic clutch.  Roll 

bar, five point harnesses, 

Procar rally seats.  Torq 

Thrust D wheels.  Great 

handling, spirited driver.  

Vintage racing potential.  

Car show winner, many 

trophies.  $28,000.  For 

details and pictures, email 

glh83944@comcast.net, or call 732-787-0009.  

GSRMC #526  

  

mailto:glh83944@comcast.net
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MARCH MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING MINUTES 

332nd Meeting 

Date:  March 17, 2021 

Zoom call opened at 7:00pm for social chat 

Business Meeting opened: 8:06 pm  

Meeting Adjourned: 9:07 pm 

 

There were 20 log ins, with multiple joint members on the 

Zoom meeting.  

 

Since our new location was not available for today’s indoor 

meeting President Dale arranged yet another Zoom meeting 

for the membership to log into.  President Dale welcomed all 

attendees, then opened the meeting with the Pledge of 

Allegiance.  In lieu of passing around an attendance sheet, 

we went around and introduced ourselves and our cars. 

 

Guest Speaker: 

None  

 

Secretary’s Report: 

The February monthly meeting minutes as printed in the 

March 2021 newsletter were reviewed and approved! 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

 Jim S. gave the report.  

 

Membership Report: 

Joe D reported that we have 160 members as of today.  Few 

off from last year but still in good position. 

 

Sunshine Report: 

 Joanne L – absent; Sarah Webb reported in her absence – 

sent a card to Joe D. who lost his brother; sent a card to 

Ackers and Joanne S.  We all wished Jim S. a happy 

birthday.  Please contact Sarah or Joanne L. for any members 

you know who need a little sunshine. 

 

Merchandising: 

Mike has no one to sell stuff to, so new merchandise 

purchase on hold. 

Will hold up ordering merchandise until we can get set up 

with the new venue for meetings. 

If anyone needs Club items, please reach out to Mike 

directly.  Future interest in new jackets, etc. 

 

Website: 

Bill C reported that he added the car rally.  Needs 

information for website as to who will register everyone.  

We already received two registrations and one new member.  

When Rally over; splash page will be car show. 

 

Facebook: 

Joe reported Nothing really happening.  A few car shows 

posted.  Anyone new or not active on FB, if you go to any 

event and take pictures please post to FB page so we can add 

to website.  We cannot take the pictures off of your personal 

Facebook page.  If you aren’t on our Facebook page, you can 

ask to join and either Joe or Dale will accept it.   

 

Newsletter: 

Mike reported about the car cover.   

Need rearview pictures if anyone sees something send it to 

him.  He is always looking for cover cars, articles and 

pictures. 

 

National Report: 

Helaina reported on MCA planning, which is continuing to 

proceed with shows, even if not likely to actually occur due 

to COVID.  Not much going on – show in Atlanta still on; 

cars shows should be relatively safe.  In June 10-13 

Arkansas; July is Kansas City and September is Grand 

Nationals in Mustang Oklahoma.  October is Tuscon Az.; 

July 29-31 of 2022 in Amherst, NY 

 

 

(contd. on pg. 12) 
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(Minutes, continued) 

 

Old Business:  

Reminder that there is a new location for future meetings, 

next month will hopefully be in person at the American 

Legion Post 155, which is physically across Rt 10, from the 

old VFW, about two blocks in, 13 Legion Place, Whippany.    

Last night they bailed on us and was told they are not open 

for rentals.  Hall holds 300 people.  Hopefully will get 

confirmation for April. 

May try to do hybrid meetings in the future so people don’t 

have to travel the distance.   

 

New Business: 

For Zoom meetings, Dale will continue to open meeting for 

chit chat an hour prior, like the parking lot chatter occurred 

in ‘the good old days’.   

Dale took a poll as to how many received a vaccine.  Most 

members on the call have received their vaccinations.  Jim 

and Joanne are going tomorrow at Walmart in North Bergen.  

Contact Walmart directly to schedule an appointment. 

Dale and Rich reported on latest cruise – met at Walmart in 

Boonton; presented a check to fireman’s home.  $1,700 

given to them, they would love for us to come back with our 

mustangs.  Took a ride to Hot Grill in Clifton, NJ.  It was 

awesome, about 6 members.  Everyone had a good time; all 

daily drivers.  Most important thing was we were able to get 

together.   

No one attended the Go Carts mainly because it was short 

notice. 

Car show – 1) Really need volunteers to cover all of the 

different responsibilities that they have.  2) We need people 

to get out there and solicit gifts Dale has a letter that shows 

we are a 501(c)3. and 3) 

Flyers – need to hand out 

flyers at different events. 

Tom A. is the chair and 

Al is the co-chair.  

Several food vendors 

and regular vendors have 

already committed.  

Parking; Greeters – 

Norm; Registration Jim, 

Annelle and Steve; June 

will help; Vendor liason 

is filled; Selling 50/50 – 

Rich & Sharon; Sarah 

will let us know if she 

can help out; Rip 50/50 – Gene volunteered; Pre-rip 50/50 at 

Dale’s house – Rich I will be there; Raffle – Casey; Door 

prizes and games:  NEED SOMEONE; Voter Tally: John P.; 

Merchandise: Mike D. and Maryann H.; Trailer:  Bill H.  

Mike & Bill discussed our plans for the road rally coming up 

on March 27th -  Start at Wawa in Lodi leaving at 10:00 a.m. 

sharp – driver’s meeting at 9:45; will need two participants 

one to navigate and one to take notes.  2.5 – 3 hour road rally.  

Louise & Mike did this 20 years ago; about half the places 

were closed and roads have changed a bit so they had to 

make adjustments.  If you bring a Mustang you get bonus 

points but you don’t have to.  Doesn’t recommend young 

children as they may get bored.  Disclaimer  - they are not 

responsible for any divorces.  Need to know how many 

people are coming so they can have copies of the directions.  

Bring clip boards and writing utensil.  Bail out envelope 

which will tell you where the end is.  Bill and Mike will 

provide their cell numbers in case anyone gets lost.  Rain or 

shine event.  Will end before sundown so everyone can get 

home to celebrate Passover. 

Mustang Day – nailed one place down.  Will provide more 

details.  Starts in Morris County at 9 am.  Save the date.  Will 

end at 4 pm.   

Bill C. – contacted by former member – Team Shelby East 

Coast doing an event on June 4th & 5th at Pocono Raceway 

– before Carlyle.  If you want to bring your mustang.  Trip 

to Carlyle in a caravan.  Also doing a cars & coffee after 

mustang day. Sunday April 18th  

Ken K. – June 10th – Trenton Mercer Airport doing an air 

show and offering rides in a different type of mustang. 

 

Hospitality Report: 

No report tonight as there were no virtual refreshments 

provided.  Although 

Dale did purchase some 

goodies for tonight’s 

meeting if it was an in 

person meeting.  Motion 

to close the 332nd 

meeting was made and 

seconded. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Carol Ann Rose, #653 

GSRMC Secretary 

 

 

GSRMC meetings begin at 8pm on the 3rd 

Wednesday of each month at our NEW 

location. 

 

American Legion Post 155, 

13 Legion Way, Whippany, NJ 07981 

 

Members & guests are welcome  

to attend. 
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REAR VIEW 


